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SYNOPSIS
Five Venezuelan women, from different backgrounds and
generations, draw a portrait of their country as it
collapses under the worst social, economic, humanitarian and
political crisis in its 200 year history. Followed in their
daily lives, they testify the urgency of the uncontrolled
situation in which the people are plunged. They each address
the difficulties they face in shortages of food, medicine
and supplies, as well as problems with political prisoners,
rampant injustice, and widespread criminality. Starting with
particular cases, the approach extrapolates from these to
depict a global vision of the country’s distress.

DIRECTOR’S NOTE
This documentary project was born in an emergency as a selfimposed moral duty. As a Venezuelan-French filmmaker, I
could not remain insensitive or inactive in face of the
current crisis afflicting my motherland. A country that
raised me in a world full of optimism that forged my
personality and that I once knew to be rich, democratic and
prosperous. Now I see it sinking more and more into chaos.
At the time of my childhood and adolescence, Venezuela was
(and still is) the country with the world's largest oil
reserves as well as many other natural resources. At that
time, the country was a leader in Latin America for its
developing modernism, economic growth and technological
advances. It was seen as "the promised land." Today, it is
going through a crisis that affects the entire nation. It’s
the most catastrophic crisis that Venezuela has experienced
in its history.
Even though there is a strong emotional attachment in this
documentary, I didn’t want to let my feelings show through.
Instead, I positioned myself as a simple witness and
messenger. My aim was to transmit an objective observation
of the unbearable current situation in Venezuela which is
governed in a political climate of asphyxia, causing largescale emigration and worldwide diaspora.
With this in mind, I followed the daily lives of five strong
women for several days; each of them embodying one aspect of
the societal dysfunction. Three of them, are now fighting
for their survival in a country that is sinking into
anarchy. The other two, had to leave in order to build a new
life elsewhere.

The characters are only women, not out of a purely feminist
intention, which would not make sense in a context of crisis
that equally affects men, but because women in Venezuelan
culture have an important status as fundamental pillars of
society. Furthermore, this documentary does not claim to be
"politically engaged,” although here it is obviously a
question of denouncing the flagrant injustice that is
striking the population.
However, the documentary has a certain subversive dimension
as the army formally prohibits any recording in hospitals or
in front of food stores which obliged us to film discreetly.
All critics judged “unpatriotic” are also prohibited from
being recorded, as it would be detrimentally compromising
for the state to reveal the overwhelming reality of the
living conditions many people face. Given this situation,
the technical team preferred to remain anonymous for fear of
strict censorship and serious repercussions on their freedom
and careers.
In the selection of the protagonists, I did not want to
depict “extreme” cases for the purpose of creating a
sensational piece just to strike spectator sensitivity.
Instead, I deliberately chose to look at women from all
social classes, so as to show that this situation has become
commonplace and indeed affects all segments of the
Venezuelan population. Even though the stories are
emotionally charged and personally challenging, there is no
intention to inflict shock or inspire misery. It's about
raising awareness, not being victimized. Because precisely,
through their testimonies of the difficulties they face,
these women strive to remain optimistic and keep their
dignity. As I mentioned earlier, each of the five women
represents one of the consequences of the crisis that is
plaguing the country: food shortages, public health
problems, political prisoners, lack of water, injustice, and
delinquency. They had the courage to testify and show in
front of the camera the harsh reality that the government
desperately tries to hide, thankfully now without success.

I made this film to show the world, how the ongoing
violation of human rights in Venezuela has reached
unimaginable heights. Until recently, the chaotic situation
in Venezuela had been kept silent. Today, the international
community has woken up and is now aware of the extent of the
crisis. Venezuela is living a very dark period, perhaps the
darkest of its history, thus plunging the country
into obscurantism.
My hope is that this documentary will open the eyes of the
audiences and help to find ways to change the situation in
my motherland.

Margarita Cadenas

